Judy Williams <real304@aol.com> Mon, Mar 6, 2:51 PM (4 days ago)

to jlwilliams907@gmail.com

u are viewing an attached message. Gmail can't verify the authenticity of attached messages.

From: Glenn Clover <glenn@raylengineering.com>

Sent: Thursday, February 2, 2023 11:46 AM

To: Judy Williams <real304@aol.com>

Cc: Jay Adelman (pizzamanl@earthlink.net) <pizzamanl@earthlink.net>; John Deese
(johndeese1954@gmail.com) <johndeese1954@gmail.com>; Alan Rayl <alan@raylengineering.com>; Glenn
Clover <glenn@raylengineering.com>

Subject: FW: Lake Van Pipe Repair Project

Good morning Judy,
We received the email below from S&S contracting this morning, withdrawing their participation in the project.

This in itself is unfortunate, but the email highlights the important point that the HOA is not a member of the
State-required Sunshine State One-Call of Florida organization, commonly known as 811. Florida State Statute
Chapter 556 establishes the 811 system and requires that “Each operator of an underground facility in this state
shall be a member of the corporation and shall use and participate in the system.”

The Van Lakes HOA, as the operator of underground public water supply system, is required to be a member of
Sunshine State One-Call of Florida. Lacking this, contractors will not work within the HOA area because of the lack
of official utility mark-out prior to excavation. As a result of this discovery, all project work Rayl Engineering is
involved with is on hold pending resolution of 811 system registration by the HOA.

The website for 811 system registration is https://www.sunshine811.com/become-member, which explains the
system and contains the application and information you need.

Glenn Clover

Senior Project Manager

Rayl Engineering and Surveying, LLC
810 East Main Street

Bartow, FL 33830

0 863-537-7901

c 863-712-1721

www.raylengineering.com
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From: jwcj2016@gmail.com <jwcj2016@gmail.com>

Sent: Thursday, February 2, 2023 7:52 AM

To: Glenn Clover <glenn@raylengineering.com>; Alan Rayl <alan@raylengineering.com>
Cc: 'sscontractingofpc' <sscontractingofpc@gmail.com>

Subject: Lake Van Pipe Project

Glenn/Alan,

Estimate #5543 (Storm Pipe Repair @ 201,204,206 Van Lakes Blvd.) is hereby rescinded and we will not be able
to perform this work, due to issues that have come up recently.
First, lack of locates/knowledge of water system and lack of concern about problems/liability issues this could
cause for S&S Contracting. By law “Van Lakes Homeowners Association” should be a member of Sunshine811 due
to owning underground utilities.



Second, the demanding nature of the phone call | received yesterday afternoon from a member (I assume) of the
HOA board.

Thanks,

Jay Cunningham

S&S Contracting of Polk County, Inc.
Office 863.537.7734




